
Good afternoon,

 

Senate Bill 1786 increased the NICA Board of Directors from five to seven directors. 

One of the new positions is a parent or legal guardian of a plan participant. Chief 

Financial Officer Jimmy Patronis has the statutory authority to appoint individuals 

to the NICA Board of Directors, including the newly-created directors. While we 

await Governor Ron DeSantis’ signature of Senate Bill 1786, CFO Patronis would 

like to be prepared to make the appointment once the legislation is signed. 

If you are interested in being considered to fill the plan participant seat on the 

NICA Board of Directors, please complete the application in its entirety and email 

it to Appointments@MyFloridaCFO.com. The online application allows you to 

input your responses directly to the form. Once complete, save the document and 

email the file.

 

If you prefer to mail the application, you may complete, print and mail to:

 

Florida Department of Financial Services

Chief Financial Officer Jimmy Patronis

Attn: Internal Affairs

200 East Gaines Street

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0301

The Process

While there is no firm deadline to submit the application, CFO Patronis plans to 

make the appointment immediately following the Governor’s signing of the bill. I 

encourage you to complete and submit the application as soon as possible to be 

considered.

Deadline



Office of the Insurance Consumer Advocate 

Florida Department of Financial Services 

200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399

YourFLVoice@MyFloridaCFO.com

Follow me on Facebook and Twitter: 

@YourFLVoice

www.MyFloridaCFO.com/Division/ICA

 

For more details on the appointment process, visit 

www.MyFloridaCFO.com/Division/COS/Appointments.

 

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the application or process.

 

Sincerely,

 

Tasha Carter

FL’s Insurance Consumer Advocate  


